Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I, Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Planning, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph H8 (a) Eng Serv (vii), of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby authorise the entering into an Agreement between Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Executive (GMPTE) and the City Council, pursuant to article 14 of the Greater Manchester (Leigh Busway) Order 2005 for the delivery and future maintenance of the Newearth Road junction and multi-user path.
Planning consent for the Leigh-Salford-Manchester Guided Busway was granted by direction of the Secretary of State for Transport on 29th June 2005. Before the scheduled works can begin an agreement will be required between the street Authority and the Developer pursuant to Article 14 of The Order. (Article 14 of The Order allows the Developer to enter various agreements covering full construction of works and future maintenance). 

The new junction on Newearth Road will provide access in and out of the future guided section of the busway (due to be constructed in 2011) which extends westwards from Newearth Road towards Leigh. The guided busway will follow the alignment of the old disused railway line. 

The works will include the upgrade of a 110m long section of the existing Multi-User Path which extends westwards following the old railway line. The works will also include the construction of a bridleway approximately 70m long, and the provision of signalised crossing facilities for cyclists, pedestrians and horse riders. The rest of the existing Multi-User Path will be upgraded as part of the future guided busway construction.

The existing highway drainage and street lighting will also be altered as part of the works.

Assessment of Risk: Low

The source of funding is: -

Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Executive (GMPTE) covenants with the Council to make payment of the Costs and Fees as and when they become due and payable and as more particularly specified in Clause 7 of the Agreement.
Legal Advice obtained  Yes Richard Lester 0161 793 2129
Financial Advice obtained  Yes Frank O’Brien 0161 793 2585
The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

None.
Contact Officer:
Colin Harrison
Tel No 0161 604 7776



Dimitris Kontos
Tel No 0161 604 7767
	*
This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director
	(

	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the
            Sustainable Regeneration Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed: Councillor Derek Antrobus
Lead Member for Planning

Date: 14th June, 2010 

*
This decision was published on Monday, 14th June, 2010.
*
This decision will come in force on Tuesday, 22nd  June, 2010  unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

